PHS Band Booster Meeting
Monday Tuesday, May 3, 2016
Present:
Lisa & Paul Smith, Will & Alana Winegeart, Stefanie Ponce, Trudy Sprinkle, Jim & Cheryl Free, Derek & Teresa Peters, Kathy Pirtle, Tanya Larkin, Dr. Jon Kraemer, Gerardo & Lucy Soria
Old Business
· Reviewed and approved the meeting minutes from last month.

Student Accounts
· All outstanding balances have been handed out to the students & will now be mailed.

Financial Report
· Lisa gave a treasurer’s report.  Ending balance was $19,935.07.
· A $500 booking deposit refund was received from Tour-rific.

· Lisa requested board approval to pay PO Box rental $48/yr, B&C Portable Toilets for Carnival $1,440, Xcel for electric service on carnival meter from 05/05/16 – 06/03/16 $114,45, Tanya Larkin requested the $43 reimbursement for diesel to be credited to Brody’s account, United (carnival expense) $55.77.  Board approved.

Band Banquet
· Paul will contact MK Brown regarding the audio/visual equipment for the banquet.

· There is a total of 180 tickets available for the band banquet with ~160 already sold.

· Students that turned in their yard signs received a discount on the banquet ticket.

· MK Brown will open at 8:00 am on Friday, May 6, caterers & the cake will be there at 6:00 pm

· Cara Waterson will be taking pictures at the banquet.  Order forms have been sent home with the students.

· Help is needed Friday afternoon & Saturday morning.

· Dr. Kraemer will get the senior pictures printed.

· Snacks & water will be purchased for the dance after the banquet.

· Awards, dolls & statues are ready.

· Program is complete.

· Seniors will get colored programs & blankets

· We will feed the kids that help serve.  

· R&R Catering is serving the meal – brisket, sausage, ribs, cole slaw fruit & bread for $10.25/head.

· Lisa requested board approval to pay the bill from Rheams Diamond Shop for the banquet plaques.  Board approved.

Band Carnival

· The Band Carnival is scheduled for May 31 – June 4

· There is an extra band blanket that will be donated to the silent auction.

· We will have a meeting May 17 at 7:00 pm to call for volunteers to help with the carnival & to make ice cream.

· There are still multiple vendors to contact for the silent auction.  Help is needed to finish contacting the vendors, please see Trudy or Stefanie for list.

· We will have a silent auction update on May 17th.  

· We will meet at 3:00 pm on Saturday, May 28 to inventory & clean the trailers out for the carnival.

· Decision was made to not open at the carnival on Wednesday, June 1, due to weather.

· Total weekly gross on Ice Cream - $616; Food $12,496.66; Silent Auction $4,199.

Burning the Bricks

· We will cook burgers & turkey legs downtown on Saturday, June 11.  We cleared ~$700 after the cost of the turkey legs for this fundraiser.  

· We talked about ways to improve our visibility for next year.  Possibly purchasing some kind of flags & move the trailer closer to Cuyler.

Upcoming Events
· May 7 – Band Banquet

· May 30 – June 4 – Band Carnival

· July 28 & 29 – Band Leadership Team Training & Workdays, Color Guard Supplementary Practices, Percussion Supplementary Practices 

· August 1 – Summer Band starts (Full Band)

· August 5 will be the Summer Band Pool Party – Dr. Kraemer will reserve the water park.

Miscellaneous Items

· Dr. Kraemer asked for $400 for State Solo & Ensemble trip to take the kids to Dave & Busters.  This money is to offset the cost not covered by the district.  Board approved. 

· David Shook asked to borrow the band cooker on July 27 to set up a booth at the Summer Celebration to help raise money for the 8U softball team going to the World Series in Florida.  Board approved.

· Band Boosters were asked to donate money to the 8U softball team going to the World Series in Florida.  Board denied this request.  

· Dr. Kraemer requested $355 for our two drum majors to go to band camp the week of June 13, 2016.  This will cover half the cost & the students will pay the remainder & have requested to use the funds in their accounts.

· Something to consider – Mr. Piatt mentioned he’s like to have a group offer a meal during the HS Open House/Meet the Harvester event on August 18.  

Next Meeting

Tuesday, July 26, 2016
6:00 pm - ?

Pampa Country Club

